
[image: image1.png]




[image: image2.png]


January 2010

[image: image3.emf]


Most schools in Bradford were closed for some time during the recent wintry weather, and during that time we received several enquiries from members asking what to do if their school stayed open but their journey to work was extremely difficult or dangerous. (Sorry if this sounds like advice given after the reindeer has bolted, but it’s bound to happen again).

The answer is that your school can expect you to make every reasonable effort to attend (especially if you live locally) but should not ask you to put yourself at risk. The Local Authority’s advice is that the school should consider the nature of your journey, the road conditions, the availability of public transport and your physical fitness. So the key word is “reasonable”.

The NUT does not agree that pay should be deducted because you were unable to get to work.

Please ring the Union office if anything like this is suggested or if you have any other queries. There is more information about adverse weather conditions on our website at www.bradfordnut.org
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 Voting in the Deputy General Secretary election closes at midday on Jan 27th. If you haven’t yet voted, post  today and  meet the deadline. 
Vote for Hazel Danson 1
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It is no surprise to anyone that stress is a major problem for teachers, and yet only a minority of schools have addressed the problem through a stress risk assessment. 
Several years ago Bradford Council and the Health and Safety Executive required all schools to draw up stress risk assessments, and provided training to help them to do so. This was a welcome initiative which should have ended the anomaly of having no formal procedure in place to fight one of the most common and damaging causes of ill health. Unfortunately, progress has been limited, and so far only about 10% of Bradford schools have a risk assessment in place. In fairness it should be said that a much larger number has begun to look at stress and started to put together some kind of policy; but a policy, which is often a fairly general statement, does not address specific school-based problems with practical measures to tackle them. 

This is what should have happened in your school:

1  In consultation with staff and union reps the management identifies the sources of stress.

2  A risk assessment is drawn up which lists the “stressors”, states a practical method of getting rid of 
them or of reducing them, and states a date when the success of the methods used will be reviewed.

3  The risk assessment is made available to all staff and is reviewed at regular intervals. 

Union Health and Safety Reps from the NUT, NASUWT and ATL are encouraging schools to treat 
these risk assessments as a priority and are asking to discuss them when they make their termly visits. Some schools have taken this requirement very seriously and either have risk assessments in place or are very close to completing them. If you want to know the progress your school has made please ring the Union office.

The Public Forum for Education is an opportunity to discuss the opportunities available to children and young people. It is a public meeting and people who work in education are especially welcome. The next meeting is on Wednesday February 10th in the Banqueting Hall, City Hall, Bradford. The topic is “The international dimension to education and how it contributes to school improvement”. If you are interested in reserving a place ring the Union office.


The basic minimum temperatures are :-

Classrooms - 18oC (64oF) 

Medical Rooms - 21oC 

Gyms, Halls - 14oC * 

* but when these are used for exams they would fall into the category of areas where there is an average level of clothing and activity (ie classrooms and therefore 18oC). 

The temperature in circulation spaces shall be no more than 3oC below those areas that they serve. 

Standards for schools derive from “Design note 17”, 1975 and the “School Building Regulations”, 1981. These lay down a temperature of 18oC in classrooms. 
Based on this piece of legislation the Unions concluded a code of practice with their employer (LEA) agreeing temperatures which should prevail from the start of directed time to its conclusion. The agreement covers classrooms, staffrooms and all the places teachers normally work. 

Should classrooms fail to reach the required temperatures there is a variety of courses of action. The Union will support members in refusing to work in classrooms that are not adequately heated. We strongly advise members and representatives to consult the union office should a heating problem persist and not be resolved satisfactorily and speedily. 

Temperatures should be monitored in any classroom or other area with heating problems on a twice daily basis at the same time each day in order to provide evidence of the problem. Record the temperature on the chart which can be printed off from our website at http://www.bradfordnut.org/info/health/Temp%20rec%20chart.htm
The Workplace Regulations require that a sufficient number of thermometers should be available, at a convenient distance from any part of the workplace, to enable temperatures to be measured in any part of the workplace. 


Maximum temperatures 

The union has repeatedly called on the Government to legislate on maximum temperatures but unfortunately there is still no legally enforceable maximum temperature. 

The NUT's policy on high temperatures is that they should not exceed 26oC for anything other than very short periods.

The World Health Organisation's recommended limit on working temperatures is 24oC maximum.

There is a requirement in The Workplace (Health, Safety and Welfare) Regulations 1992 for all employers to take all reasonable steps in order to achieve a reasonably comfortable work environment.  Cost cannot be used as an excuse for inaction.

Steps such as closing classrooms which are unacceptably hot and teaching classes elsewhere, or even sending them home, may need to be considered. 

The Union will support members in refusing to work in classrooms that are not adequately ventilated. We strongly advise members and representatives to consult the union office should a ventilation problem persist and not be resolved satisfactorily and speedily. 

Temperatures should be monitored in any classroom or other area with ventilation problems on a twice daily basis as outlined above. 
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Annual General Meeting of Bradford NUT


Tuesday January26th


International Restaurant, Morley St.


5 - 6.30pm 


(refreshments from 4.30)


Meeting followed by FREE MEAL
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BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH

TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665

e-mail: “name”@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org

If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 
please contact the office with your email address.


